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Thursday 7th September 2023
Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome back to school everybody, I trust you all had a wonderful and restful summer break. The children have had a positive first week back. Next Monday, we will say hello to all our new Reception children. We hope they will be very happy at Old Stratford Primary School; the staff are looking forward to getting to know each and every one of them!  
You will have heard or seen in the news over the last few weeks that over 100 schools in England have been told by the Department for Education to shut buildings that contain a particular concrete. I can reassure you that we are up to date with our surveys and none of this has been detected in our building.
I can now formally report to parents our outcomes from last year. I’m sure you will join me in congratulating these children for doing so well after a very turbulent time in their education. The Department for Education stated:

‘These statistics cover the attainment of Year 6 pupils who took assessments in summer 2023. These pupils experienced disruption to their learning during the pandemic, particular the end of Year 3 and 4.’
73 % of pupils reached the expected standard in reading with 40% of children reaching greater depth. The national average for reading was 73%
83% of pupils reached the expected standard in Spelling, Punctuation, and Grammar (SPAG) with 47% of children reaching greater depth. 
87% of pupils reached the expected standard in writing with 27% reaching greater depth. The national average for writing was 71%
83% of pupils reached the expected standard in maths with 33% of children reaching greater depth.   The national average for maths was 73%
It has been delightful to see all the children return to school looking so smart and eager to begin learning in their new classes. Can we thank all parents for their support in getting school uniform and ensuring the children are prepared for the new year. Staff have been working hard planning exciting curriculum experiences for your children and will send out Topic Letters shortly to inform you of what your children will be learning this term.
Staff News
Miss MacDonald is happy to share her exciting news. Congratulations are in order as she is expecting her first child in February. Her maternity leave dates are yet to be confirmed, we will inform the class parents as soon as they are agreed.
SEND Provision
Mrs Burnside has now been released from her role as a class teacher, so that she can give more time to her role as Special Needs Coordinator (SENCo). Mrs Burnside will have an overview of the provision for children with SEN and be available to advise and support teachers and parents when needed. Please note that the class teacher is still responsible for all aspects of all children within their class regardless of their needs. Therefore, correspondence and meetings should be with the class teacher in most instances. Parents of those children that are on an Individual Education Plan (IEP), will be contacted by class teachers, for a meeting in the week commencing the 18th September.
Celebrations
We have so many wonderfully talented children at Old Stratford School, and it is important to celebrate their achievements at every opportunity. Therefore, there are many opportunities for you as parents to help celebrate your child’s achievements. 
Class assemblies for parents will be noted on the school calendar in due course and will take place on a Friday morning at 9.05am in most cases. We would also like to invite you in, to see what we see, during our ‘Walk in Mornings’. These will take place on a Friday morning between 8.45am – 9.15am, where there will be an opportunity for you to come in and work alongside your child on an activity set up by the class teacher. We will let you know when these will begin. 
Additionally, look out for a Golden Ticket invite you to our very special VIP Assembly, which will also take place on a Friday morning. Each child at this assembly will be able to sit with their parents/carers during the assembly until it is their turn to walk down the red carpet and collect their medal before their class teacher explains the reasons for the award. The children are very excited about the VIP assemblies and are looking forward to seeing who may get the very first Golden Ticket! Again, we will contact you as to when these exciting assemblies will start.
Rewards and Sanctions

Children also have an opportunity to collect Merits for following the school values and working hard. Merits collected, will go towards a Bronze (25 merits), Silver (50 merits) or Gold (100 merits) ticket. The children will then be able to take their ticket to the Merit Shop where they will be able to exchange the 
ticket for a gift from the corresponding section. As the children earn more merits the gift gets slightly larger. The Merit Shop will be run by the school council, ensuring the children become fully involved. 
Merits are not awarded for expected behaviour but for going above and beyond in school and striving to do the very best that you can. For example:
· Perseverance with something they find difficult

· Helping somebody else in their class

· Showing exemplary manners

· Doing extra jobs around the school

· Improving their class work

Hand in hand with this, the children will receive sanctions for unacceptable behaviour too. We will still be using our Good to be Green policy (Please see attached Good to be Green sheet). 
How Can You Help Your Child?

· Encourage independence

· Read to your children regularly

· Listen to your children read

· Encourage them to do homework independently

· Keep us informed of any changes in your child’s routine

· Ensure your children are in school on time

· Ensure they are equipped for school (book bag, lunch, water bottle)

· Let your child go into school on their own
LITTLE REMINDERS
As is always the case at this time of year, we wanted to remind everyone of some of the expectations:

· Parents should not be driving their cars into the staff car park at any time
· Remember that dogs are not permitted on school grounds and must be kept behind the blue fencing of the school at all times
· Please keep your ParentMail account topped up if you would like your child to have a school dinner. Charges will be made on a weekly basis.

· The school is not able to authorise any holiday during the school term
· Newsletters will be written on an ‘as and when’ basis rather than every week. However we hope to celebrate all that is happening at the school
· Children cycling to school should always wear a cycling helmet
· Children are not permitted to play on the trim trail before or after school (this includes siblings)
· Children who are riding bikes or scooters to school must dismount before entering the school grounds.
· Smoking and vaping are not permitted on school grounds.
Security and Safeguarding

Can I please ask that if you need to come into the school for anything, that you use the front entrance and sign in. The school doors onto the playground are for the children to come out of only, unless you are with a member of staff. We do encourage our children to be independent so hanging up coats and bringing things in for them will not promote this. However, more importantly, we need to know who is inside the building at all times, not only in case of a fire but also to ensure the safety of your children. The front and back gates will be open at the beginning of the day and at the end of the day only. Please leave the playground promptly when dropping off and picking up your child so the gates can be locked as soon as possible.
If you need to come into school at any other time, you must use the front entrance. Your help with this would be much appreciated. 
School staff will be out on the playground at 8.45am in the morning when the gates open. Please try to arrive on time. Arriving early causes congestion at the gates. For those parents and carers new to the school please visit our website for more information and photographs of all staff members https://oldstratford.sites.schooljotter2.com/about-us/staff  You may see some staff wearing lanyards too, although this is not policy as they can sometimes become a hazard when teaching young children. However, all visitors will be given a red lanyard so they can be identified easily. 
If you do have any safeguarding concerns about a child, it is important that you contact a member of the safeguarding team (Miss Morris, Mrs Faraday or Mrs Burnside), they will be able to assist you with the next steps to take about your concern.

Additionally, if you have any other concerns about your own child, please talk to your child’s class teacher in the first instance. Concerns do arise from time to time and can often be resolved quickly if tackled in the correct way. I also must ask that staff have the right to be treated with respect and dignity at all times, without the risk of threatening behaviour or verbal abuse (this includes through the use of email). Abusive behaviour will not be tolerated towards staff or volunteers and offenders could be asked to leave the grounds. All correspondence through email should go through the school office (office@oldstratford.northants.sch.uk), not teachers’ personal emails.
The School App

If you have not already downloaded the school App onto your mobile device, please do so. If you do have the App, make sure it is updated regularly. This will be our main way of contacting parents and sending notices. Letters will also be available from the school App. The calendar on the school App will be updated regularly and already has key dates noted. Our school App can be downloaded from the App Store. It is called ‘School Jotter’. Once loaded scroll through to find Old Stratford Primary School.
ParentMail

This fantastic tool enables us to keep parents informed without the use of paper. We can now send almost all of our communications digitally, bringing with it considerable time and cost savings. All payments will also be made through ParentMail reducing the amount of money held on site. If you have not been able to register with ParentMail yet, please speak to the school office and check that we have your current email address. This is where we will communicate with you if it is a more personalised message or notification.
Freestyle
Freestyle is our outside provider that run clubs before and after school. Clubs begin at 7.45am before school and finish at 5pm after school. Please visit the freestyle website to register your child https://freestylegroup.co.uk/homepage/ 
ATTENDANCE

The Grand Union Trust are working in partnership with parents to improve school attendance.   We would like to congratulate the many parents who make sure their children attend school regularly and get here on time. The Grand Union Partnership abide by a strict Attendance Policy, which will be enforced if the following guidelines are not followed.

It is a parent’s legal responsibility to ensure their children receive appropriate education.  Failing to send your child to school regularly without good reason is a criminal offence.  

Absence disrupts the education of the individual pupil and the whole class. Are you aware that children who do not attend regularly:

· do not achieve well in exams and can fall behind their peers

· find it difficult to maintain friendships

· are more likely to become involved in disruptive behaviour

· miss out on opportunities in further education
Absence can only be authorised by the Head Teacher, within the boundaries set by the Education (Pupil Registrations) (England) Regulations 2006.  

You may be aware that Head Teachers may not authorise leave during term time except where the circumstances are exceptional.  If your child takes leave that has not been authorised by the Head Teacher, it will result in the absence being recorded as unauthorised and legal action may be taken.
Please remember that parental illness, going shopping, visiting family, holidays or not wanting to go to school, are not acceptable reasons to be absent. All of these will be recorded as unauthorised absence, including if your child arrives at school after the close of registration. Children should arrive at school at 8.55am and register closes at 9.05am.

Family emergencies need careful consideration. It is not always appropriate or in the best interest of the child to miss school for emergencies which are being dealt with by adult family members. Being at school, friendship with peers and support from staff can provide children with stability. The routine of school offers a safe and familiar background during times of uncertainty. 
Legal action that may be taken include:

· Issuing penalty notices: Each parent receives a penalty notice for each child who has unauthorised absence. The penalty is £60 or £120 depending on how soon payment is made.  So, if there are two parents and two children the total penalties could be up to £480. Failure to pay may result in prosecution.

ABSENCE DUE TO ILLNESS
All children in a school setting pick up bugs and viruses from time to time. It is school policy that if your child has had diarrhoea or vomiting it is important to keep your child at home for 48 hours after their last bout of either symptom. Parents/guardians must ring the office if your child is not coming into school for any reason. The office will need a phone call each day that your child is not attending.
Kind regards,




Miss Morris 

